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BIRTHDAYS 
Happy Birthday to all children celebrating their special day! 

We hope you had a lovely day with family and friends. 
 

Nursery: Posy, Heidi  

Class 1: Anya  

Class 2: Lydia, Ava, Mabel 

Class 4: Archie, Tyler 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Would you like to join our 
wonderful reading volunteers 
to listen to children who are 
not heard reading at home?  

 

If you are interested please 
call in, phone 01740644374  

or email school at 
enquiries@wolviston.org.uk 

 

PDDAY/School Closed: 18th February 

Spring Half term: 21st – 25th February 

PDDAY/School Closed: 28th February 

Return to School: 1st March   

Spring Term Ends: 8th April                                                                                                                               
 

     

     

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  

Wolviston Primary School 
The Green  
Wolviston  
TS22 5LN 

Tel: 01740644374 
Email: enquiries@wolviston.org.uk  
Head Teacher: Mrs. S. Hawes. BEd 

 

PARENT QUESTIONNNAIRE 
 

Thank you to all parents and carers who have completed 
our recent questionnaire. The link will remain live until 17th 
February. Your feedback is very much appreciated and will 

be duly considered by school leaders and governors.  
 

https://forms.office.com/r/sAZwUrXZxt  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

We’ve had another busy month here at Wolviston Primary 
School. Thank you to all those parents and carers who have 
been able to come into school to share some wonderful 
activities with their children. There is a real buzz around 
school when parents and carers are able to join in the fun 
with workshops and we hope you enjoy your time in school.  
 

With the generosity of our wonderful school community we 
have been able to place an order for additional early reading 
books in Reception. The books have just arrived and the 
children are very excited to show off their independent 
reading skills. The new books will become part of our home 
loan scheme, will I’m sure will be enjoyed at home too.  
 

Thank you to all parents who are supporting their child with 
their homework tasks, I appreciate the difficulty of juggling 
work and parenting. I hope everyone has a restful half term 
break.  
 

Mrs Hawes.  
 

 
  
 

 
 
 

 

 

                                                          
 

     

     

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

FRIENDS OF WOLVISTON PRIMARY SCHOOL  
 

We are very fortunate to have such a supportive school 
community. Therefore, we looking at the possibility of 

setting up a ‘Friends of Wolviston Primary School’ group. 
 We are keen to hear from any parent, carer, grandparent, 
aunt, uncle or resident of the Wolviston community, who 
are interested in coming together to support our ‘Small 

School with Big Dreams’, even further.  

We are holding a meeting on 
Wednesday 9th March at 9am 
to find out from someone who 

has already set up and currently 
running a ‘Friends of….’ group. 

 

You are most welcome to come 
and find out what it is all about, 

what’s involved and hear of 
ways you can help & contribute.  

 

Tea and coffee will be provided.   
 

READING VOLUNTEERS 

Thank You! 

To help celebrate World Book Day 
children are welcome to come to 

school dressed as one of their 
favourite book characters.  

 
 

Throughout the day all our activities 
will be linked to the event. Staff and 

volunteers are very much looking 
forward to reading their favourite 

stories with the children.  

 

SAFEGUARDING REMINDERS 
 

If you are concerned about the safety or welfare of a child, it 

is important to remember that safeguarding is everyone’s 

responsibility. If you need to pass on your concerns you can 

always speak to the Designated Safeguarding Lead (Mrs. 

Hawes), one of the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads 

(Mrs. Whitehill or Mrs. Gunston) or Ms Bigerstaff (Governor)  
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SPRING TERM 2:2 - AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
 

We are proud to provide quality wrap around care for all Wolviston Primary pupils.  

Our service provides structured care and support for your child and is led by qualified staff who know your child well. 
 
Monday - Craft Club 
A range of gluing and sticking, painting and  
colouring, arts and craft activities.  
 
 

 

Tuesday - Multi Sports PEAK Sports  
Children will enhance their skills through a variety of 
games and activities with Miss Jones from PEAK  
 
 
 

Wednesday - Retro Games  
Back, due to popular demand we’re continuing 
playing with our old favourites; Frustration, 
Monopoly, Guess Who, Pictionary, Hungry 
Hippos and Connect Four.  
 

 

Thursday - Construction Club  
A variety of new resources, including Mecanno,  
Lego and K’nex have been purchased for children to enjoy, 
explore and build upon their fine motor skills.  
 
 
 

Friday - Chill Out Club  
A range of mindful activities will be explored with 
the children including focused tasks and exercises.  

Breakfast Club: 
- is open term-time only with sessions running from 7:40am 

- will be closed during the holidays and INSET days 
- requires places to be pre-booked 

- charges a £4.00 fee for each session, inclusive of breakfast  

After School Club: 
- is open term-time only with two session options  
- will be closed during the holidays and INSET days 

- requires places to be pre-booked 
- charges a fee for each session, dependent on collection time 

 

Option 1 - 3:05pm – 4:10pm session is £5.00  
Option 2 – 3.10pm – 5.40pm session is £8.50 (inc. light snack) 

 

 
 

 
 
 

ONLINE SAFETY 
 

Do you know what your child is doing online?  Do they only access age appropriate apps and games? 
 

Here at Wolviston Primary School we are committed to protecting our pupils online by teaching them how to act safely 
when using the internet. We work with National Online Safety, who provide useful information guides for parents on a 

range of apps and games which children can access. Please use the link below to register a free account. 
 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/wolviston-primary-school   

The resources include Parents & Carers courses online video resources and weekly guides covering a huge range of topics: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

to access lots more useful guides to keep your child safe.  

 

To ensure we meet correct staff/pupil ratios we must keep 
an accurate track of attendance at each club.  

 

Booking for next half term will open on Thursday 17th 
Feb at 5pm and will close on Friday 4th Mar at 5pm.  

 

Unfortunately, bookings after this date may not be 
possible. Apologies for any inconvenience caused. 

 Bookings can only be made via the form and can no longer 
be made at the school office.  

 
 

 Where emergency wrap-around care is needed please 
contact the school, we will aim to meet requests for 

exceptional circumstances. 
  

Due to staff/child ratios there are 25 places available for each 
club. Once filled, the option to book a place will be removed. 

 
https://forms.office.com/r/3g3KeB9SPD  

 

 
 
 
 
 

Please complete a separate form for each child, to help 
with registers. Thank you in advance. 
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